DRAFT MINUTES

Workshop Meeting
Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time:
Thursday, August 6, 2015 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place:

Town Office Meeting Room, Sanbornton, NH


The meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair Evelyn Auger at 7:05 p.m.

Roll Call
Members present: Evelyn Auger, Don Bormes, Will Ellis, Dick Gardner, and Selectman (Ex officio) Johnny VanTassel 

Alternate Members present: 
Justin Barriault 

Regular Members absent:
N/A     




  
         
Alternate Members absent:   
Gail Morrison and Jody Slack
Others present at the meeting: Town Planner, Bob Ward

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members:  N/A as all Regular Board members were present
Review and Approve draft minutes of 07/16/2015:  
Don Bormes made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of July 16, 2015 as amended.  Amendments were as follows:  (1) Concerning the application of Justin Barriault for a “Level One Home Occupation”, in sentence one “Snowmobile Club” was changed to “snowmobile users”;  (2) Concerning hiring of new Planning Board Secretary, in the 4th sentence, “he” was changed to “that when he was Chair that the current Chair”;  (3) Concerning the SPB budget FY 2017, in the 4th sentence, “with funding” was added after “or he needs a new title”;  (4) Concerning “Class VI Road Policy”, in the second sentence “only” be added between “are” and “enabling” Johnny VanTassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  
New Business

4.a.  Re Request for approval of “Home Occupation / Level One” application from Daniel Clark:  Town Planner Ward reported on the details of the application.  Don Bormes moved approval, subject to receipt of letters of approval or positive comment from the three departmental reviews and also subject to the home occupation continuing to operate as per the original application submitted by the applicant.  Dick Gardner seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.
4.b.  Re Discussion with Dick LeClerc re senior housing:  Dick requested that this matter not be discussed at the meeting but that it be carried over to the September Workshop on 09/03/2015.

4.c.  Update re proposed commercial gravel pit on Johnson Road:  Town Planner Bob Ward reported on the proceedings of the public hearing concerning a request for a Special Exception submitted by applicant Bull Fish Investments LLC.  The proposed commercial gravel pit is located on a property identified as Tax Map 15, Lot 58 and contains approximately 20 acres.  Town Planner Ward reported that at the ZBA hearing on July 28, 2015 that the ZBA voted to unanimously to deny the application for a Special Exception.

4.d.  Report on interviews of applicants for the Planning Board Secretary position:  Evelyn Auger reported that interviews had been conducted by the Interview Committee on August 5 and that the recommendation of the committee was to recommend to the Board of Selectmen that the Town hire Audry Barriault for the position.  (NOTE: Justin Barriault had not been seated for the Planning Board meeting as all five SPB members were present at the meeting and therefore Justin did not participate in making the motion, seconding the motion, discussing the motion or in voting on the motion.)  Don Bormes moved that the Planning Board submit the recommendation, to hire Audry Barriault as SPB Secretary to the Board of Selectmen at the Selectmen’s August 12 meeting for their action.  The motion was seconded by Dick Gardner and approved unanimously.
4.e.  Secretarial support for the Sanbornton Economic Development Advisory Committee:  Town Planner Bob Ward reported that to date he has been able to handle the additional work load of acting as secretary in support of the SEDAC.  He therefore recommended that this agenda item be tabled for the time being.
                 Old Business

5.a.  Update Report on SEDAC:  Town Planner Bob Ward reported on the activities of the SEDAC during the month of July and early August, specifically that the Committee had received presentations from: (a) Dennis Delay, economist with the NH Center for Public Policy;  (b) Justin Slattery, Executive Director of the Belknap Economic Development Council; and (c) Steve Weeks, commercial real estate agent with Weeks Commercial Real Estate Agency.

5.b.  Update Report on the Certified Local Government “Education and Awareness Program”: Town Planner Ward reported that the NH Division of Historic Resources had approved the grant application which he had previously submitted and that the project budget had been finalized.  He expects to receive the grant contract from NHDHR sometime soon and will bring it to the Board of Selectmen for approval and signing on behalf of the Sanbornton Historic District Commission.
5.c.  Update on Space Needs Study Committee (SNEC):  Johnny VanTassel reported that there was no meeting of the Committee since the last SPB meeting on 07/16/2015.
5.d.  SPB FY 2017 Budget:  Town Planner Ward reviewed the proposed FY2014 SPB budget which had been developed by SPB Chair Evelyn Auger and himself per the instructions and authorization of the Planning Board.  The major proposed

Change to the FY 2017 budget is the Town Planner salary line item.  The fundamental explanation for the line item increase was that the FY 2015, which had just recently concluded, showed an over-expenditure in the amount of approximately $7,000.  The explanation for this overrun was that numerous additional tasks have been assigned to the Town Planner and this pattern has been continued for FY 2016 and is expected to continue for FY 2017.  The list of additional tasks includes, but is not limited to, work with the Historic District Commission including the Certified Local Government grant, work with the Sanbornton Economic Development Advisory Committee on economic development and expansion of Sanbornton’s commercial tax base.

The Planning Board concluded that the Town Planner salary line item numbers are misleading as it also includes the Planning Board secretary position salary as well as work performed for other departments.  Two suggestions were made by the Board.  First, the SPB secretary salary should be broken out as a separate line item and second that work performed for other departments should be shown as a new line item entitled “work performed for other departments”.  The Board also asked the Chair and Town Planner to formulate a rationale supporting the salary increase for the Town Planner position.  
Planners Update

a. Correspondence: None at this time. 
b. Upcoming meetings, conferences & workshops: None discussed    

Meeting Adjourned:  The meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, August 20, 2015 @ 7:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Ward
Planning Board Secretary pro tem
